
 

 
NEWSLETTER NO. 8 Friday 05th April, 2019. 

 
Kia Ora Whānau, 
 
Firstly, I would like to thank all our whānau for their support attending the Whānau Goals Setting Hui on 
Tuesday. The partnership between the school and whānau is very valued by us and we appreciate the time 
you gave to come in this week. 
 
Secondly, we would like to congratulate our League team that played in the Tony Kemp Cup this week. The 
whole team gave it all they had but went down narrowly to Puketapu School in the semifinal.  
 
Lastly, This week we had our termly Duffy Role Model Assembly.  Joanne Guy the writer of “Snooty Stanley 
Plays a Prank and “Stanley Meets Bob Cat the Bully” children’s books was the guest speaker for the Middle 
Syndicate and Senior Syndicate.  Joanne writes inspiration blogs for ​www.makelemonade.co.nz​.  She loves 
nothing better than to inspire and encourage children to read and have a dream. 
 
Ngā Manaakitanga, Important dates for Term 1 

Last day of term 12 April, 2019.  
 
 
 

Principal  
 
 
Week NINE MANA Focus: 

 

Tū whakamiha (respecting each other) 

 
BASKETBALL COACHES NEEDED​:  We need two parents to work with Whaea Anna to ref games (no 
skill needed).  It will be played on Tuesday night at Waitara High school.  If we get no parental support 
there will be no Basketball.  Please see Whaea De in Room 8. 
 

http://www.makelemonade.co.nz/


 
 
 
BOOK AWARDS​  this week are for “​respecting each other - Tū whakamiha”​.  They were given Alex 
Hoskin (Room 3), Lila Pasifika (Room 9), Summerrose Marsh-Williams (Room 8) and Lucas Casey (Room 
6) 
PRINCIPAL AWARDS​ this week were given to​ Maia Vete​ (Room 9) for stepping up and being a positive 
role model in the classroom and  ​Harry Midgley​ (Room 8) for trying very hard to make good choices and 
become a leader in the classroom 
 
 

 
 
 
NETBALL: 
Thank you to all the parents who returned the forms for the children to play Netball.  These 
children have all been put in teams.  They will all receive their uniforms and find out what teams 
they are in next week on: 

Year 1 - 2 Monday 
Year 3 - 4 Tuesday 
Year 5 - 6 Wednesday 

We still urgently need a coach for Kaha (Year 5 - 6 team).  If you or you know of somebody that 
could coach could you please let me know.  Thank you Whaea Jane. 


